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LICENSING AND REGULATORY (URGENT REFERRALS) COMMITTEE

MEETING HELD AT THE TOWN HALL, BOOTLE
ON  29 APRIL 2016

PRESENT: Councillor Kerrigan (in the Chair)

Councillors Bradshaw and Welsh

ALSO PRESENT: Councillor Burns

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

An apology for absence was received from Councillor Preece.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of any disclosable pecuniary interest were received.

3. MINUTES 

RESOLVED:

That the Minutes of the meeting held on 27 November, 2013 be confirmed 
as a correct record.

4. CONSIDERATION OF OBJECTIONS TO PROPOSED TAXI 
LICENSING FEE VARIATIONS 

Further to Minute No.36 of the meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory 
Committee held on 25 January 2016, the Committee considered the report 
of the Head of Regulation and Compliance that requested the 
consideration of two objections received to the proposed Taxi Licensing 
related fee increases.

The Chair requested that the meeting briefly adjourn to clarify a technical 
point with the Chief Finance Officer, Margaret Rawding and the Principal 
Trading Standards Officer, Mark Toohey.

Prior to the Committee’s consideration of the item, one of the objectors 
Trevor Jones, North West Taxi Association, informed the Committee that 
he wished to formally withdraw his organisation’s objection to the 
proposed fee increases.
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RESOLVED: That

(1) the report be noted;

(2) the objection received from taxi licensing trade be noted; and

(3) the new taxi licensing fees be introduced from 3 May 2016, as 
detailed within the report.


